#### MINISTERS AND CHURCHES

He that goeth forth and weepeth bearing precious seed shall doubtless come again with rejoicing, bringing his sheaves with him.—Psa. 126-6.

Rev. B. C. Cochrane of Seal Cove writes that his work is going very well, although there is a good deal of sickness there.

Rev. G. A. Rogers of Port Maitland is visiting his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Rogers, at Benton, N.B., for a few days.

Brother Rogers expects to hold special evangelistic services at Port Maitland soon with Rev. F. A. Dunlop as helper.

Miss Miriam Sanders of Amherst is assisting in special meetings in a Nazarene church on P. E. I.

Lic. A. D. Cann, pastor of Killam's and Salem churches, called on the editor of the Highway on his way home from the quarterly meeting at Amherst, N.S., on Monday and reported several souls got definite help.

We hear that Rev. F. A. Watson's health has not been very good lately, however we are glad that he is able to do his work.

Rev. H. C. Mullen of Hartland held an anniversary service there recently with Rev. H. C. Mullen of Fort Fairfield as special speaker.

We had a very nice letter from Sister I. M. Keirstead recently. She says she is very comfortably situated with her son, Karl, and his wife at St. Andrews. She naturally misses the fellowship of her many friends in our own church, and she also begins to feel a little lonely at the thought of parting with her other son, Eugene, and his family, who will be sailing for Africa some time this winter or spring.

HIGHWAY SUPPLEMENTARY	FUND
Mrs. Harry Cook	\$ .50
Mrs. Harry Cook	
Mrs. D. H. Hayes	
Miss Helen McKim	
Mr. W. K. Carson	3.50
Thank you my friends for these	excellent
Christmas gifts.	H. S. D.
of tears from a world-weary witer	

### A DONATION

On the evening of Dec. 5, we were invited to the home of Mr. and Mrs. William Barbour of Maple Ridge, where a number of friends of that community were gathered to give us a donation. We enjoyed a very pleasant evening with these kind friends and was presented with a purse of money and some produce.

We trust the Lord will richly bless these people who have been so thoughtful of our needs.

hungen, a ba

F. A. ANDERSON

## A DONATION

On Thursday evening, Nov. 17th, a number of the folk in Meductic gathered at the parsonage and brought with them a generous donation of cash, wood and groceries. A very enjoyable evening was spent in conversation and an old-fashioned sing-song.

Prayer was offered by Brother F. Bragdon. The ladies supplied a delicious lunch and the men folk a freezer of ice cream, which was every much enjoyed. We tried to thank these folk for their continued goodness to us.

We trust in some way we can be a help and blessing to them as we labor in this part of God's vineyard.

We take this opportunity to extend to the Editor of the King's Highway, also readers of the Highway, our best wishes for a Happy Christmas.

Yours in His service.

E. R. and MRS. WATSON

#### **PERSONALS**

We had a letter from Mrs. Bertha Dow recently, formerly of Fredericton. She is living at Cross Creek this winter and says her health is better than it has been for some time past. She is praising the Lord for His tender care and great salvation.

We hear that our good friend and brother Fred Barr of Mouth of Keswick is not very well and is suffering quite badly. Let us remember him in prayer.

Adelbert Clark of Woodstock had the misfortune to get his eye hurt recently and is in the hospital for a few weeks.

Mrs. S. MacFarlane, also of Woodstock, continues to be in poor health.

# A Suggestion

To the oft repeated question, "What shall I give this year?" We would say, give them the King's Highway, something they can have and enjoy all through the year. As a Christmas Gift it will cost you only one dollar. Try it this year. EDITOR

#### FOREIGN MISSION FUND

00 23 00
00
00
OC
00
00
as
1 1 1

### DONATION

Woodstock, N. B.

On the evening of Nov. 16th Mrs. Hilyard and I were invited to the home of Mr. and Mrs. Irvin Thompkins of Brookville. Brother and Sister H. Blaney happened along that day and conveyed us in their car. We were the last to arrive of a company of well over thirty people.

We had a very pleasant time meeting the good folk of this community on the second such occasion since the snow went off in the spring.

Brother Stanley Pyror on behalf of those present presented the pastor and wife with some produce and a purse of money. In a few words we spoke our appreciation of the thoughtfulness of these people and then offered prayer. Lunch was served by the ladies. Again we say thank you.

REV. S. G. and MRS. HILYARD

## DONATION

On the evening of Nov. 15, Mrs. Hilyard and myself were invited to the home of Mr. and Mrs. John Campbell of Gordonsville. About twenty-five people of the community gathered for a pleasant evening in song and conversation.

We felt that we were better acquainted and can be more of a blessing to these good people, whom we began to minister to since Beulah, after associating with them on such an occasion.

The ladies served a lunch after which Sister Stevenson presented the pastor and wife with a fine donation of produce and some money for which in a few words we tried to speak our appreciation. Following prayer and singing "Blest Be the Tie That Binds" we left for our homes.

Again we say thank you.

REV. S. G. and MRS. HILYARD

## NOTICE

Quarterly Meeting of District No. 4 will convene with the Reformed Baptist Church at Sandford, N.S., from Dec. 15—18 inclusive.

Will the churches please send delegates and letters.

Pastor, G. A. ROGERS

#### HOME MISSION FUND

A Friend ......\$3.00 We trust that you will remember this fund in

P. J. TRAFTON, Treas.

# A CHRISTMAS APPEAL

your Christmas gifts. The Lord bless you all.

Pastors, Churches and Supporters of our Missionary Work! Greetings.

A letter comes to me from our Treasurer declaring the immediate need of replenishing our missionary funds. The salaries of our present staff in Africa, plus the equipment and sailing expenses of our outgoing missionaries makes the need for a liberal response imperative.

Personally, I know of only one way to meet this urgent demand and that is to do what we always have done—turn again to the faithful souls who down through the years have never once failed us.

Will those who pledged to this fund at Beulah make an effort to contribute at once as much of the amount pledged as possible. This will help us greatly in this emergency.

Then will the pastors please bring this need before their churches and ask our people to do their best.

There are others, whose liberal donations to our missionary work in the past, have proven their love and loyalty to this cause, who are yet able, through their own good managing and God's providential blessings, to make another such donation. No one but our missionaries on the field and those at home, who are assigned the oversight of this work, know what donations of one hundred, five hundred and ten hundred dollars means to this work of giving the gospel light to those that sit in darkness.

We send this appeal out to you with a prayer to the "Lord of the harvest" that He will move our hearts to sacrifice again this Christmas time for a cause so dear to Him that He gave to us. His best—even Christ.

"Thanks be unto God for His Unspeakable Gift."

Your servant for Christ's sake, REV. F. A. DUNLOP

# PLEASE READ THE FOLLOWING LIST

These articles are asked for by our outgoing missionaries. Who will donate one or more of the following:

Folding Camp Cot
Gasoline Lamp
Gasoline Camp Stove
Bicycle
Set of Auger Bits
Tin Snips
Fence Pliers
Planes
Hand Washer

Any of these articles donated will be greatly appreciated.

Any one donating please write me for particulars re shipping, etc.

REV. F. A. DUNLOP